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April 16, 2024
Rockford Township

Work Session to Prepare the Pay Equity Report 
Chairperson Supervisor Dale Otten started the meeting at 5:45p.m.  Present were Supervisors Nancy Norsby, Dennis Beise, Troy Beise, and Dale Otten.  Also present was Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall.  Supervisor Joel Kjome was absent.
The Board met to review the pay equity reporting information to complete the Township Pay Equity Report, which is due every 3 years.  The report is prepared and submitted by the Town Board showing compliance with pay equity laws.  Clerk McDougall provided the information required for the board to prepare their report.  The necessary documents were provided to the Chairperson Dale Otten.  
Clerk McDougall gave the newer board members the history of the board preparing these reports in prior years.  This included how job points were assigned to each employee, and how part-time employees are included in this report meeting certain criteria.  There was discussion about the pay step plan and how that worked.  Clerk McDougall discussed how job points could be changed if duties were added or taken away from an employee’s position.  In previous years, the maintenance job points were changed from 149 to 200 based on charts provided that showed work performed.  An employee can also formally request their job points be reviewed. Supervisor Dennis Beise also gave input to what had been done previously when pay equity began in the late 1990’s.  
The Board will continue this item to a future meeting.


The board stopped the discussion at 6:23 p.m.
____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Dale Otten (Chairperson)

_____________________________________________________ Date: _______________
Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
PAGE  
1

